
Notice of Motion submitted by Councillor Kerr regarding Lakeview Park Splash 
Pad 

 

Direct Administration to prepare, before Lakeshores 2026 budget deliberations, an 
engineering report with costs ready to send out for a Request For Proposal for the 
refurbishment of the splashpad area of Lakeview Park.  

The funding for this motion to come from the Plans and Studies Reserve fund. This 
fund’s expected end of year balance is $660,000. 

The intent of this motion is to have ready, should Council choose at our 2026 budget 
deliberation, to start a refurbishing project of the outdated splashpad that would be 
placed on top of existing infrastructure. This would be a size appropriate splashpad to 
the existing infrastructure but updated in functions similar to River Ridge Park.  The 
intent also, is to have this project ready to apply for upper level of government grants 
such as Community Sport and Recreation infrastructure fund (CSRIF), or the Ontario 
Trillium Foundation should it qualify. 

 

 

 

 


